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Board of Directors 

Irwin Fust – 

Chairman 

Chuck Jones – Vice 

Chairman 

Beverly Fickes – 

Director 

Terry Lincoln – 

Director 

Scott McVay - 

Director 

General Manager:  

Paul Kelley 

** Board Meetings 

are the 3rd 

Wednesday of each 

month. 6:00 P.M.  

 

 

What’s new! 

Congratulations New Directors, 

Happy New Year!!   

Our two new Directors – Beverly Fickes and Terry Lincoln, had 

their first meeting December 14th and the Board accomplished 

multiple items from that agenda – one main one for our 

customers: 

Water Restrictions and Penalties: 

The CCCSD board of Directors at the December meeting voted 

to re-instate penalties for going over your usage limits.  This is on 

a month to month basis and will be for the December – January 

usage. Restrictions are still in place since we are still in a drought. 

A message from your General Manager: 

Thank you again for the welcome and the opportunity to meet 

with the community group.  As mentioned, I will do my best to 

communicate with you in this newsletter and on the website as 

well.  The District has a small staff to maintain the Water 

Treatment facility, the Distribution system and all the office 

activities like billings, payments and your inquiries.  There has 

been some staff turnover and by mid-January, all office staff will 

be new – please be kind and patient when communicating with 

staff or visiting the office. 

~ Paul Kelley 

Chair 

Irwin Fust—Vice-Chair 

Murray Miller—Director 

Cedric Twight—Director 

Dave Zabaldano—

Director 

*Board Meetings are 

on the 3rd Wednesday of 

each month unless 

otherwise noted.  

  

Interim Manager:  

Bill Palmaymesa 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE 

• New Water Rates 

• Meter Reading 

Resources and Dates 

• Drought Ordinance 

Reminder 
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CCCSD Monthly Newsletter (cont.)    

Drought Restrictions & Penalties 

Please be aware that penalties are in place for water 

over usage.  The State and Bureau still consider us in a 

drought. You are allotted 75 % of your 2019 monthly 

usage OR 40 units / HCF whichever is greater.  

The Board reviewed this at the December meeting, and 

voted to reinstate the penalties this month.  If you go 

over your allotment, you will still be notified. 

*1 unit / HCF = 748 gallons* 

< 5 HCF $50 

5.1 – 10 HCF $100 

10.1 – 20 HCF $400 

20.1 – 50 HCF $600 

50.1 – 100 HCF $800 

>100 HCF $1,500 

Reminder of the Penalties schedule: 

 

 

 

 

 

:  

 

 Meter Reading 

Dates  

You can contact the office to 

get your meter reading but 

please give the staff a few 

days after the meter reading 

dates to get all reads 

downloaded and input into 

the software. You can also 

read your meter yourself in 

order to keep track of your 

usage. If you don’t know 

how, contact the office and 

the staff will gladly explain 

or go onto the website, click 

on the Customer Service 

tab, select “Meter Reading” 

and “tips on meter reading”.  

Here are some future 

meter reading dates: 

** 2023 ** 

• January 16-18  

• February 14-17 

 

 

 

Attention Community: Happy Valley Community Pride 
 

2023 - Roadside Cleanup Schedule: (all on Saturdays – 8am) 
Happy Valley Community Center 

• February 11th 

• May 6th 

• October 7th 

• For More Information: Dave Bartle 530-351-4618 


